Comments of Office of Ratepayer Advocates on


July 23, 1997, Draft Unbundled Tariffs


Pursuant to ALJ Malcolm’s Ruling of June 20, 1997





Submitted by James E. Price, Project Manager, 8/4/97





The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) appreciates the opportunity, provided by the Roadmap II Decision 96-12-088 and ALJ Malcolm’s June 20, 1997, ruling, to review draft tariffs reflecting the rate unbundling portion of the Commission’s electric industry restructuring proceedings, in advance of the utilities’ compliance filings pursuant to the rate unbundling decision adopted on August 1, 1997.  Having this opportunity to begin review of the utilities’ proposed tariffs at an early stage enhances the ability of the parties and the Commission to proceed expeditiously through the final stages of implementing electric restructuring.





After reviewing the utilities’ draft tariff fiings, however, it is apparent that it is premature at this time to consider this review as anything more than preliminary, because too many issues related to these filings have been under development since their submission or are the subject of future comment by parties and decision by the Commission.  For example, in San Diego Gas and Electric’s (SDG&E) draft tariff filing, Attachments A (Schedule CTC, Competition Transition Charge), C (Departing Load CTC Agreement), D (Rule 23, CTC Responsibility), and portions of G (Rule 1, Definitions) overlap with the CTC proceeding, where comments on pro-forma tariffs will be filed on August 13 and four days of workshops will be held at the end of August;  Attachment B (Schedule FTA, Fixed Transition Amount) overlaps with the Rate Reduction Bond applications;  Attachments E (Schedule PX) and portions of G overlap with the Direct Access proceeding, where five workshops (some with follow-up meetings and additional workshop reports) have been held, comments on pro-forma tariffs are being filed on August 4 and considered in workshops, and unresolved issues will be resolved in a decision anticipated on September 24;  Attachment H (Statement of Rates) will change due to differences between the ALJ’s proposed rate unbundling decision and the final adopted decision�;  out of a half-inch-thick filing, the remaining Attachment F (Changes in Language in Existing Tariffs) is one page in length.





In addition, the relatively short period available for this review (draft tariffs filed on July 23 and comments due on August 4) has only been enough (when combined with review) to
